

AREA SERVICE COMMITTEE HOME GROUP ROLL CALL JULY-2016- JUNE 2017

Group Name	Jul	Aug	Sept	Oct	Nov	Dec	Jan	Feb	Mar	Apr	May	Jun
A New Beginning		X	X		X	X	X					
Basic Text Study	X	X	X	X	X		X	X	X			
Came to Believe					X		X		X			
Candlelight Recovery	X	X	X	X		X		X				
Constantly Searching								X				
Daily Reprieve				X								
Expect a Miracle												
Faith Through Principles	X		X	X	X	X		X	X			
Freedom Thru Recovery		X		X	X	X		X	X			
Grow Up or Die												
Hardcore Group		X	X	X	X							
Hope in Recovery			X						X	X		
I Can't We Can			X			X						
In From the Storm									X			
Let the Healing Begin			X									
Life on Life Terms	X	X			X		X	X	X			
Living Clean and Serene				X	X		X	X	X			
Lunatic Fringe					X							
Man Up				X						X		
Miracles In Progress												
NA at Noon												
NA ND PM	X			X		X	X	X				
NA Way	X	X	X	X	X	X	X	X	X			
Never Alone Never Again			X		X			X				
New Horizons												
New Way of Life II	X	X	X	X	X	X	X	X	X			
Our Common Welfare												
Out to Lunch	X	X	X		X	X	X		X			
Peace in the AM	X	X	X	X	X	X	X		X			
Primary Purpose		X		X	X			X	X			
Principles and Traditions			X	X	X	X		X	X			
Principles B4 Personalities				X	X	X			X			
Recovery in the Hood	X	X		X		X	X		X			
Rediscovery Thru Recovery							X		X			
Seeking Similarities			X	X	X	X		X	X			
Serenity in the Morning	X	X	X	X				X	X			
Southside Recovery	X			X	X			X	X			
Spiritual Change	X	X	X	X	X	X	X	X	X			
Spiritually High		X		X	X	X	X	X	X			
The Journey Continues				X	X	X		X				
The Seekers	X											
Together We Can	X	X	X	X	X	X	X	X	X			
Trust the Process			X	X	X			X	X			
Tuesday Night Live	X	X	X	X	X	X	X	X	X			
Way to Grow	X	X	X	X	X	X	X	X	X			
We Do Recover	X	X	X	X	X	X	X	X	X			
Welcome Home	X											
Why Are We Here			X	X	X	X	X	X	X			
Women In Recovery	X						X		X			
Young Connections												

21 21 25 28 24 20 16 27 24

Trusted Servant Title	JUL	AUG	SEP	OCT	NOV	DEC	JAN	FEB	MAR	APR	MAY	JUN
CHAIRPERSON Julius J.	X	X	X	X	X	X	X	X	X			
Alt. Chair. Richard B	X	X	X	X	X	X	X	X	X			
Covention Chair- Teddy L	Darren L	X	X	X	Vacant	X	X	X	X			
Activities - Lahoma S.	X	X	X	X	X	ABS	X	ABS/Rep attended	X			
H&I - David K.	X	Stephanie	X	X	X	ABS	X	X	X			
Outreach Chair - Curtis	Curtis	Curtis	X	ABS	X	VACANT	X	ABS	ABS			
PR Chair - Craig R.	X	Vacant	X	X	X	X	X	X	X			
Policy Chair - Malinda	Vacant	X	X	X	X	ABS	X	X	X			
Policy Alt -Vacant	Vacant	Vacant	X	X	X	VACANT	Vacant	Vacant	Vacant			
RCM - Sheryl	Vacant	Vacant	Vacant	Vacant	Vacant	VACANT	X	ABS	ABS			
Alt RCM - Gina	Vacant	Vacant	Vacant	Vacant	Vacant	VACANT	X	ABS	X			
Secretary - Candis D	X	X	X	X	X	X	X	X	ABS			
Alt Secretary	Vacant	Vacant	Vacant	Vacant	Vacant	VACANT	Vacant	Vacant	Vacant			
Treasurer - Tim H	X	ABS	X	X	X	X	X	X	X			
Alt Treasurer- James C	Vacant	Vacant	Vacant	Vacant	Vacant	VACANT	Vacant	Vacant	X			

Minutes for the Capital Area Service Committee
March 5, 2017

Meeting called to order at 2:00 pm with the Serenity Prayer and reading of the N.A. Twelve Traditions and Twelve Concepts.

Roll Call

24 out of 51 Home Groups were represented. 9 Officers and subcommittee chairpersons were present.

Approval of Minutes

Minutes were approved.

Concerns/Open Forum

- New Way of Life Home group member asked that the misappropriation of funds needs to go to the next phase of collecting monies or find different avenues.
- James C. (new alternate treasurer) stated that involving the court system could have the IRS checking into our Area's finances. It was suggested that the Area might need to apply for a 501c tax exemption status. The Chairperson suggested that the Area moves forward and for homegroups to put in a motion for any concerns or changes for the body and homegroups to discuss and vote on.

Subcommittee, Officer and Ad-hoc reports (see attached)

Chairperson (Julius J) –Written report provided. There was discussion about the Serenity Fellowship Reunion and I was informed by a member of Trust the Process that the homegroup was not endorsing that Convention, but was just trying to help them out with the fundraiser.

Vice Chair (Richard B) –No report.

Secretary (Candis D.) – Absent, no report.

RCM (Sheryl) -Absent, no report.

Alt. RCM (Gina)- Present. No report.

Treasurer (Tim H.)– Written report. The revised January Statement is in the Treasurer's report. As of February 8, 2017, the starting account balance was: [REDACTED]. Deposits in February 2017 were \$ [REDACTED] from Homegroup Donations. There were [REDACTED] in checks and deductions. The ending account balance is \$ [REDACTED]. Outstanding Check that has cleared for \$ [REDACTED] (CASC Donation to World and Region). This leaves an available balance of \$ [REDACTED]. This available balance puts us \$ [REDACTED] ABOVE the policy mandated prudent reserve. No payments were received from Sebastian, but he plans to pay his balance of \$ [REDACTED] at next month's Area meeting. Nikki is in default on her agreement.

Policy Chair (Malinda J.)– Written report. I have completed Policy updates; the Outreach and Activities' Policies are current. I am asking that small efforts be made each month to bring all Policies up-to-date; and advise this Body of progress. If assistance is required, HELP is available... With last month's Motion approval of Chairpeople submitting written reports with an accounting of spending, I respectfully, request that our Treasurer consider developing a generic form (for ASC approval & Policy inclusion) that can be used for both, the report and spending.

Policy Alternate (Vacant).

PR (Craig R) – Written report. The meeting lists are scheduled for printing in April. If you have any changes please submit a meeting information form. We would like your approval to remove the phone meeting from the meeting list since when calling there is nothing but dead air. We received 2 calls this month. They were primarily requests for information. The website had 5197 visitors who visited 17,972 pages. Some of the requests that come to us via the website are for rides to meetings. This is not a service we provide at this time. We received notification of \$ payment for an application we use on the Website that allows members to post events, subject to approval. We would like to continue that functionality. **I am submitting a motion today (see in minutes). We are recommending purchasing the \$ monthly plan which covers up to 1000 text messages. We anticipate using the current e-blast list (260 names) and criteria and no one is forced to get texts or e-blasts. We would be charged only for texts that are sent out. We usually send out 1-4 emails per month. We are reviewing a draft of our internal guidelines and a PR Orientation package for subcommittee approval. We will probably print additional meeting lists in May solely for the convention. Presently our most urgent need is for a Vice Chair, Web servant and others. Come out to our subcommittee meeting every first Sunday at 12:30.**

H&I Chair (David K.)– Written report. Meetings were consistently carried into the facilities that we serve (about 150 addicts reached). There is an open panel leader position for Wakebrook 2 Tuesdays per month, alternate secretary, and vice chair. Elections are coming and need coverage by other addicts on all panels and positions. 3 new people were oriented. H&I is currently doing orientation at homegroups. If you would like orientation, please contact the chairperson. Once a few groups are scheduled for a month, we will work with PR to send out an e-blast letting people know when more can be orientated on days other than the 1st Sundays at 12:30pm. **The Regional H&I subcommittee for the Carolina Region has recently passed the “Sponsorship Behind the Walls” motion to provide anonymous sponsorship to those incarcerated. Requirements to be a sponsor for the Sponsorship Behind the Walls is 2 years clean and working knowledge of the 1st 5 steps.**

Outreach Chair (Curtis.) – Absent. I’m currently trying to contact home groups so I can arrange a time for a meeting during group conscience so a line of communication open between the groups and the Subcommittees.

Activities Committee Chair (Donald.) –Written report. **We are planning for our next event which will be in June of 2017. More information will be provided at a later date. Our treasurer’s report is \$**

Convention Chair (Teddy K.) Written report provided. **We did not profit much at the last two events in February due to lack of attendance. As of today, we owe the Hilton \$ with a payment of \$ to be paid on March 6, to leave a balance of \$ owed. We have two events planned per month until the convention. Treasurer’s report: Beginning Balance \$. Checks and deductions: \$. (2 checks) # for \$ to Hilton and # for \$ to St. Giles for function. All check have cleared. Our income for February 2017 was \$ (\$ from the Red and White Extravaganza, \$ donation from 2 homegroups. We have an ending balance of \$**

Convention Ad-Hoc Committee (Chris G). Written Report. Convention Ad-Hoc Committee met on March 3, 2017 to further discuss the New Hope Area Proposal. We discovered that the intention of combining for One-Time Only in 2020. The three options were 1) Having a 1-time combined convention in 2020 and neither area has a convention in 2019; 2) Permanent combining of our annual conventions 3) Discontinue the discussion altogether. **(Attached are the Pros and Cons reviewed) We are requesting that each group or individual member that may have questions, suggestions, pros, or cons regarding this matter (combining the conventions) to email gomob1981@gmail.com using**

“Convention Question” in the subject line. Responses should be submitted by our next meeting with the New Hope Area on [REDACTED]

You can always get the latest Convention Committee information on the website at www.capitalareancna.com and then go the subcommittees page and then to convention committee.

Old Business -

Motion 1:

Made by Spiritually High and Seconded by Drake A. Recovery in the Hood

Motion reads: “To remove the groups from meeting list that do not show up to the ASC after 3 missed consecutive months”.

Intent: Accountability and responsibility we advertise them on our meeting list

Result-Tabled in February 2017

Motion 2:

Made by Craig R. and Seconded by Shartif J.

Motion reads: “To approve having a facebook page using the newly developed guidelines as policy”.

Intent: “To better communicate with our members, groups, and subcommittees using social media”.

Result-Carried; For-6; Against-2; Abstain-3

New Business:

James C. was voted in as Alternate Treasurer today. Welcome!!!!

Motion 1:

Made by Public Relations and Seconded by Trust the Process

Motion reads: “To begin using text messaging services in conjunction with e-blasts emails to communicate with members. The service is free for 300 or less ; \$ [REDACTED] for 1000 or less ; and \$ [REDACTED] for 2000 or less. That is a monthly fee. We are recommending the \$ [REDACTED] per month option to be a part of Essential Services for the ASC. PR will monitor usage”.

Intent: “To enhance our critical communications such as meetings closed due to inclement weather to our members”.

Result-Back to Home Group

Motion 2:

Made by Public Relations and Seconded by Trust the Process

Motion reads: “To remove the phonenumber from our meeting list due to callers getting dead air when calling into the meeting”.

Intent: “To remove a non-working meeting (phonenumber) from our list to be reliable and responsible”.

Result: Carried; For-14; Against-0; Abstain-0

THE NEXT ASC MEETING WILL BE HELD ON April 2, 2017 at 2pm

CASC Chair Report

March 5, 2017

Good Afternoon Members of Capital Area Service Committee,

It's been a good month!!! There were some concerns about some flyers that were out for the Serenity Fellowship Reunion. The question was is this sanctioned by Capital Area. The answer is **no**...this event was not sanctioned or sponsored or anything to that nature by the Capital Area.

I spoke with Craig and he agreed to facilitate the Ad-Hoc Inventory Committee until Gina can return.

Secretary contacted myself and Richard that she will not be able to make it to the Area this afternoon.

Again in Loving Service,

Julius J.



SECRETARY
COPY

CASC TREASURERS REPORT – March 05, 2017

Date: 03/05/2017
From: Tim H., CASC Treasurer
Re: Treasury Report for the month of February 2017

Dear Capital Area,

I would like to thank the Capital Area for allowing me to serve in this position, helping to carry the message of NA by being of service is an important part of my recovery. Please encourage other responsible, trusted servants to volunteer at the Area level to help us to continue to carry the message. Speaking of this, we will need a new Area Treasurer in June of this year. As of now there is no alternate Treasurer and I have been unable to find anyone suitable or interested in the position. Please see me if you or someone you know is interested.

Since the area meeting last month was so early in the month and the PNC bank statement had not closed out yet for February, a revised Income and Expense statement for January is included along with the PNC bank statement, for the period 01/10/17 thru 02/07/17.

The February bank statement has not yet closed out, so account activity from 02/08/17 thru 03/05/17 is shown on the February Income and Expense statement, see the attached PNC Bank online summary for this period.

REVISED JANUARY STATEMENT * REVISED *

The beginning balance on 01/10/17 was:	\$	[REDACTED]	
Deposits in February :	\$	[REDACTED]	- See attached Homegroup Donation Lists
Checks and deductions totaled:	\$	[REDACTED]	- See attached detailed Income & Expense Report
Ending balance on 02/07/17:	\$	[REDACTED]	- See attached PNC Bank Statement
Outstanding checks not cleared:	\$	[REDACTED]	
Available balance on 02/08/2017:	\$	[REDACTED]	

FEBRUARY 2017 STATEMENT

The beginning balance on 02/08/17 was:	\$	[REDACTED]	
Deposits in February Totaled:	\$	[REDACTED]	- Deposit of Area Donations - See attached
Checks and deductions totaled:	\$	[REDACTED]	- See attached detailed Income & Expense Report
Ending balance on 01/09/2017:	[REDACTED]	[REDACTED]	- See attached PNC Bank Activity
Outstanding checks not cleared:	\$	[REDACTED]	- CASC Donations to World and Region
Available balance on 03/05/2017:	[REDACTED]	[REDACTED]	

Homegroup Donations in February totaled \$ [REDACTED]. See attached Homegroup donation lists. Sebastian paid \$ [REDACTED] Nikki Paid \$ [REDACTED] so total deposits from the Area meeting totaled \$ [REDACTED]. As outline above, our account balance is \$ [REDACTED]. Outstanding checks total \$ [REDACTED], which leaves an available balance of \$ [REDACTED]. This available balance puts us \$ [REDACTED] ABOVE the policy mandated prudent reserve of \$ [REDACTED]. See attached PNC bank statement and the Income and Expense statement.

DEBT REPAYMENT:

The previous Treasurer, Sebastian L., made no payment on 02/05/17, leaving a balance of \$ [REDACTED]. Sebastian contacted myself and the chair last week to let us know he intends to pay his balance of \$ [REDACTED] at next month's Area meeting, thanks to him for doing the right thing and taking care of this.

The previous Literature Committee chair Nikki made no payment at the last Area meeting leaving a balance of \$ [REDACTED].

Thanks, I look forward to seeing everyone at the April Area Meeting.

Your trusted servant,

Tim H.

Attachments:

- Revised January 2017 Income & Expense report
- Preliminary February 2017 Income & Expense report

Greetings Family,

Though the month moved along quickly, I did take the opportunity to complete Policy updates and attempt to contact Subcommittee Chairpeople: The Outreach and Activities' Policies are current. I did contact the PR Web-servant requesting that the Approved Motions be posted in a file next to the Minutes. As requested, henceforth, any ASC Website post- requests will be forwarded to the PR Chairperson and Website Trusted. Unfortunately, I have little to nothing to report concerning H&I and PR Policy updates.

I have communicated with the PR Chair concerning the Proposal that was submitted months ago, which encouraged the combination of 3-Subcommittees: PR, H&I and Outreach. Work on updating their respective Policies were suspended until that Proposal was finalized. Apparently, there may not have been enough support from the GSR's, b/c it's "died"...Therefore, I am requesting that on-going POLICY updating for PR and H&I resume. The last time that I spoke with H&I/David, he said that he was "in the process" of "pulling past approved Motions" for inclusion in Policy. He required no assistance. However, I have no concrete progress to report and it is difficult to reach people after the ASC. I am asking that small efforts be made each month to bring all Policies up-to-date; and advise this Body of progress. If assistance is required, HELP is available...

Also, I have not been able to reach our Treasurer for the return and approval of a revised and updated "Capital Area Treasurer's Procedural-Manual" for re-insertion into our Policy. If our Treasurer cannot accomplish this project before next month, I plan to re-insert the current Procedural Manual back into Policy with April's published Policy Manual. I am concerned that this important "piece of Policy" could get dropped if the conclusion of this project is delayed much longer.

With last month's Motion approval of Chairpeople submitting written reports with an accounting of spending, I respectfully, request that our Treasurer consider developing a generic form (for ASC approval & Policy inclusion) that can be used for both, the report and spending.

I am in the process of assembling Convention Policy AdHoc Committee MEMBERS. In my experience, Members volunteer to serve, however, b/c of this Area's history with the Convention Committee, I respectfully, ask your guidance concerning potential members. I have "pulled" the Table of Contents that I worked on last year, but I will not go further with INVITING old timers to serve until I have your input. My term is fast approaching and I want to get started immediately, on this project.

Family, WE have left this CASC involvement in the Serenity Recovery Convention matter—unresolved. I would like to see this AREA formally, develop and submit something to our Region (& WORLD) that DISASSOCIATES us; no matter what that particular HOMEGROUP does...

ILS , Malinda J., Policy Chair



Capital Area Officer/Subcommittee Report Form

Name/Position: Craig R/ PR Chairperson

Date: March 5, 2017

Activities:

We received 2 calls this month. They were primarily requests for information. The website had 5197 visitors who visited 17,972 pages. Some of the requests that come to us via the website are for rides to meetings. This is not a service we provide at this time. We received notification of \$ payment for an application we use on the Website that allows members to post events, subject to approval. We would like to continue that functionality as it provides convenience for you and less manual work for us. I am submitting a motion today for using text messages to complement our email eblast. The cost ranges from first 300 free up to \$ for 3500 or more. We are recommending purchasing the monthly plan which covers up to 1000 text messages. This is a month to month service so we can end it anytime and unused texts do not carry over. We anticipate using the current eblast list (260 names) and criteria and no one is forced to get texts or eblasts. We would be charged only for texts that are sent out. We usually send out 1-4 emails per month. We are reviewing a draft of our internal guidelines and a PR Orientation package for subcommittee approval. The meeting lists are scheduled for printing in April. If you have any changes please submit a meeting information form. We will probably print additional meeting lists in May solely for the convention. We would like your approval to remove the phone meeting from the meeting list since when calling there is nothing but dead air. Presently our most urgent need is for a Vice Chair, Web servant and others to assist with the phonenumber and presentations. Please share with that information with your homegroup members and sponsees. If anyone is interested or need more information, you can contact me at 919.618.7771. We really need all of our home groups (especially GSRs) engagement, direction and involvement in what we do to deliver effective services!! Come out to our subcommittee meeting every first Sunday at 12:30.

Financial Expenses:

None this month

Upcoming Activities:

- PR Presentation display March 11 in Wake Forest
- Regional Service Day March 11/ I will be unable to attend

H&I Chair Report 3/5/17

Dear Capital Area Service Committee,

It was a good month for H&I in the Capital Area. Meetings were consistently carried into the facilities we serve addicts in. One panel leader missed a couple meetings, but the rest of the body has been holding it down. Open positions on the H&I Subcommittee include Wakebrook Alt Tuesdays, X2, Alt. Secretary, and Vice Chair.

Furthermore, elections are coming up and we need to be cognizant of who might step into the position we currently hold - that goes for every leader on the H&I Subcommittee & here at the ASC. Personally, I am dedicated to guide anyone with 2+ years in stepping into H&I Chair position, because without a guide the learning curve is steep. Other members of the subcommittee are also dedicated to the transition process. Still, we are mostly ~~are~~ communicating well and pushing forward with unity of purpose, and above all dedication to service.

The list of home groups that want an H&I orientation done after their regularly scheduled meetings - that list has been utilized, and me and our orientation coordinator have reached out to those contacts.

~~If you want~~ A few homegroups have penned us in, and once a few groups are scheduled for a month we will work with PR to send out an e-blast letting people know when & where they can get oriented besides 1st Sundays at 12:30. Again, the intent of this movement is to get more people ^{personally} exposed to the benefits of service, ~~and~~

~~Re~~ Regarding the subcommittee meeting this month, we actually came in very organized (showed to Will T) and the subcommittee meeting was very enjoyable, productive, and orderly. This was good, especially because we had 3 new orientees who saw an attractive service body and expressed interest in attending next month.

If anyone has any ideas for H&I, please either bring them up now or talk to me offline.

Thank you for allowing me to serve.

David R
919 699-7519
KirsteinDavid@gmail.com

CASC Outreach Report

March 2017

Date: 5 March 4, 2017

From: Curtis S., Outreach Chairperson

RE: Outreach Sub-Committee Report March 2017

Dear Capital Area

Good day CASC, I'm currently trying to contact home groups so I can arrange a time for a meeting during group conscience so a line of communication open between the groups and the Subcommittees.

I am currently out of town for a training event for a new career, I could not reschedule for the Area meeting, I apologies for my absents and will do my best in the future not to let the two conflict each other.

Thank you for allowing me to be of service.

Outreach Chairperson

Curtis S

March 3rd 2017


Good Afternoon Family

I would like to thank the Area Services Committee for allowing me to be of service.

Meeting with the Activity Committee.

We are planning for our next event. Which will be in the month of June 2017.

A date have not been set as of yet.

In my April report more will be reveal. Our treasure report is 

In my absent of the last Area meeting due to Family issues.

I would like to thank the Area for understanding my reason of not been hear. Again I say thank you.

Sahana S.
Chair person Activity Committee

Good afternoon,I hope all is well,we had 2 events that did not profit much money.we are not getting much participation from this area,which is beyond our control,but we r still hoping to put on a successful convention.as of now,we owe the Hilton \$ [REDACTED],we will be making a payment on March 6 of [REDACTED],that will take our balance down to [REDACTED]. We have 2 events planned per month up until the convention,so we are hoping things pick up.thank you for allowing me to serve as your Chairperson.

TEDDY K.

March 5th 2017

Hello Committee hope all is well with everyone. Our Beginning Balance is \$ [REDACTED]. We wrote 2 checks (# [REDACTED] for \$ [REDACTED] to Hilton) (# [REDACTED] for \$ [REDACTED] to St. Giles for function). Which gave an expense of \$ [REDACTED] for February. All checks have cleared the bank. Our income for February was \$ [REDACTED] (\$ [REDACTED] From Red white Extravaganza). (\$ [REDACTED] donation from New Beginning Home Group). And \$ [REDACTED] from Daily Reprieve Home Group). Which give us an Ending Balance of \$ [REDACTED]. Thanks for allowing us to serve:

Angela K -Treasure

Candice B-Alt. Treasure

Convention Ad-hoc

3/4/17

Good Afternoon ASC,

Convention Ad-hoc met on 3/3/17 with New Hope Area Ad-hoc to further discuss what we interpreted to be the permanent combining of our areas annual conventions. During our discussions we discovered this was not intended to be a yearly event but a onetime only gathering occurring in 2020. Initially when we met with New Hope Members we discussed in-depth pros and cons of combining conventions and even visited a proposed time line for its creation. Unfortunately, and although well intended both committees misinterpreted each other's ideas.

Moving forward we would like to discuss continuing the dialogue with New Hope and would like to present three options to this body. Option 1 is to discuss a one-time combined convention for the year 2020; this proposal will entail neither area having a convention in 2019. Each area will then resume with their individual conventions in 2021. Option 2 is open further discussion for a permanent combining of our annual convention and option 3, discontinue any discussion in this area altogether.

I will include with this report pros and cons visited by the ad-hoc committees to assist with your discussion and decision making.

2020 Combined Convention

Discussion is being held between some members of the New Hope and Capital Areas of Narcotics Anonymous to hold a combined convention in 2020. The process of planning and holding this event will be characterized by inclusion, accountability, transparency, unity and prudence.

Vision

A Narcotics Anonymous convention will be held in 2020 that is hosted by New Hope and Capital Areas. This convention would replace, in the year 2020, local Area conventions. Some reasons for holding this convention include:

Benefits of Combining Convention

- Promoting unity
- Further realization of our Vision for NA Service
- Geographically and financially beneficial for members being able to attend convention without having to make a decision on two closely held conventions (Capital Area, June/New Hope, July).
- Dual convention can help increase, diversity, membership, recovery experience and relationships with agencies whose participants are associated with the NA program.
- Combining convention resources between Areas can result in Areas being able to more efficiently and effectively deliver services on behalf of Narcotics Anonymous.
- Further fulfilling NA's primary purpose by reaching out to additional agencies and assisting with the removal of barriers that inhibits addicts from having access to Narcotics Anonymous.
- Combining conventions can help us be more prudent for NA as a whole.
- Combining conventions can help increase the attraction of NA by hosting a 4 day event where our message is carried on a larger scale.
- Increase in fellowship cultivating our diversity by bridging the divide in our areas by offering meetings in different languages (Spanish), cultures (LGBTQ) and communities (Those currently in treatment) that recover in NA.
- Increased shared resources (H&I, PR, Outreach).
- Increase recovery experience for individuals and outside organizations.
- Provide an increase of ideas for delivering more effective services.

- Reduction in the number of annual conventions being held across the Carolina Region and Southeastern Zone.

Cons of Combining Conventions:

- Sense of loss of area convention.
- Personality conflict.



Capital Area Service Committee
Motion Form

Date: 2/5/17

Motion made by Craig R PR Chairperson

Second: Shirley J. K...

Motion reads as follows:

To approve having a Facebook page
using the newly developed guidelines
as policy

Intent: To better communicate with our members,
groups and subcommittees using social
media

Carried <input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Failed <input type="checkbox"/>	Tabled <input type="checkbox"/>
Amended <input type="checkbox"/>	Back to Home Group <input type="checkbox"/>	Policy Change <input type="checkbox"/>
Yes <input type="checkbox"/>	No <input type="checkbox"/>	Abstain <input type="checkbox"/>

For - 6 Against 2 Abstain 3

Back to HG

W/S
Sobser



Capital Area Service Committee
Motion Form

Date: 1-15-17

Motion made by: Spiritually High

Second: Recovery In The Hood Drake A.

Motion reads as follows: To Remove the
Groups from the meeting list that
don't show up to the ASC after
3 missed consecutive months

Intent: Accountability and Responsibility
We advertise them on our mtg list

Carried _____

Failed _____

Tabled ✓ 01/17/17

Amended _____

Back to Home Group ✓

Policy Change _____

Yes _____

No _____

Abstain _____



N.A. Service Resume

Date: 3/5/2017

Name: James Cobban	Clean Date: 7/11/2014 2 yrs 7 mos.
Address: [REDACTED]	
[REDACTED]	Phone (919) 279-7574
Service position interested in: Alt. Treasurer	
List group service positions and dates served: OSR: NA WAY Presidly Serving	
List area service positions and dates served: None	
List regional service positions and dates served: None	
List world service positions and dates served: None	
Have you completed all service commitments?	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Yes () No
If no, why not?	
Please list anything additional: I Love NA and I have the willingness to serve B.S. Accounting Shaw University	
Are you employed full-time?	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Yes () No
Can you travel in connection with this service commitment?	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Yes () No

14 for 0 against 0 absent

motion 2



Capital Area Service Committee
Motion Form

Date: 3/5/17
Motion made by: Public Relations, Craig R
Second: Grant the Process

Motion reads as follows:

To remove the phone line meeting from our meeting list due to callers getting dead air when calling into the meeting

Intent: To remove a non working meeting (phone line) from our list and being to be ~~reliable~~ reliable and responsible

Carried	<u>14 for</u>	Failed	<u>against</u>	Tabled	<u>obstain</u>
Amended	_____	Back to Home Group	_____	Policy Change	_____
Yes	_____	No	_____	Abstain	_____



Capital Area Service Committee
Motion Form

Motion 1

Date: 3/5/17

Motion made by: Public Relations, Craig R chairperson

Second: Invt the process

Motion reads as follows:

To begin using text
messaging services in conjunction with
eblasts emails to communicate with members.
The service is free for 300 or less
\$● for 1000 or less, \$● for 2000 or less.
That is a monthly fee. We are recommending the
\$10 per month option to be part of the monthly PR
budget to be part of Essential Services for
the ASC. PR will monitor usage

Intent: To enhance our critical communications
such as meetings closed due to inclement
weather, to our members

Carried _____

Failed _____

Tabled _____

Amended _____

Back to Home Group X

Policy Change _____

Yes _____

No _____

Abstain _____



Trust the Process Group and Serenity Fellowship Reunion
2017 Present, "Laugh out Loud Comedy Show and Dance"



Saturday, March 18th, 2017

7:00p-12:00a

FUMC

2501 Clark Ave, Raleigh, NC

"I May Not be a Funny Comedian but I'll Make You Laugh"

Winner will Perform Prior to Saturday Night Speaker @

2017 Convention

\$5.00 per person

Contact: Chris G. @ 919-604-3748 or Greg W. @ 919-413-1184

SERENITY FELLOWSHIP REUNION REGISTRATION FORM

Early Bird Reunion registration is going on now!

Our Reunion will be held at the

SEA MIST OCEAN FRONT

1200 SOUTH OCEANFRONT

MYRTLE BEACH, SC 29577

November 24th -26th -2017

For Reservations please call

Hosted website: www.SeaMist.com

Room Categories & Rates

\$44.00- \$59.00 plus tax.

Room code 1401939 Deadline

10/01/2017

"For Reunion Registration only * Please send money order only

Serenity fellowship Reunion

P.O Box 1626

Monroe, N.C20111

REGISTRATION

REGISTRATION CHAIR:

Gee-Gee S.

CONVENTION CHAIR:

ELAINE G.

PROGRAM CHAIR:

STONEY E.

Registration \$15.00 until June 30, 2017 \$ _____

NAME _____ Registrations _____

ADDRESS _____

PHONE _____

EMAIL (For Confirmation) _____

For More information please contact

GeeGee S. Registration 803 804-1990